
  

 
 
 
 

FULHAM NORTH PRIMARY SCHOOL 
Cheadle Street, HENLEY BEACH SA 5022 
Phone 8356 9272 Fax 8235 1301 
www.fulnorthps.sa.edu.au 

Term 1 
Week 11 

11 April 2019 
 

   Dates to remember    

Thursday 11 April Movie Night 
Gates open at 5.30pm 
Movie starts 6.30pm 

Friday 12 April Last Day of Term 1 – Casual day with gold donation 
Assembly 1.45pm 
Dismissal 2.00pm 

Monday 29 April First Day of Term 2 8.40am start 

Tuesday 7 May Finance meeting Staff room at 5pm 

Thursday 9 May Assembly Run by Room 16 Gym from 2.15pm 

Friday 10 May District Athletics Day TBA 

      “      “      “ Canteen recess special – Showdown Donut day  

Tuesday 14 May NAPLAN Years 3, 5 & 7 

Wednesday 15 May “     “     “       “ 

Thursday 16 May “     “     “       “ 

Wednesday 29 May Open morning for prospective families Staff room from 9.30am 

Friday 7 June Pupil Free Day School Closed 

Monday 10 June Queen’s Birthday Public Holiday School closed 

 
FROM THE PRINCIPAL 
Early Dismissal Tomorrow (Friday 12

 
April) 

As per our custom at the end of term, students will be 
dismissed an hour earlier than normal. Our dismissal time 
on Friday, 12 April will therefore be 2.00pm and not 
2.10pm as in previous years (with a previous dismissal time 
of 3.10pm). The assembly will begin at 1.45pm to present 
the Kiwanis awards. Students can wear casual clothes 
tomorrow with a gold coin donation supporting Kids 
Cancer. 
 

Movie Night 
One of our big fundraisers, our outdoor Movie Night, is on 
tonight featuring Show Dogs. More importantly than raising 
funds, these types of events help build the positive culture 
of our school community and is another way of connecting 
families. We thank all sponsors, parents, volunteers and 
staff in advance for making the evening possible. Particular 
acknowledgement to Sally Lowe for her leadership. Looking 
forward to an enjoyable evening. 
 

Injection of Computers 
Last year, we spent around $30,000 all up on Information, 
Communication and Technology. This year, we have a total 
budget of over $85,000. We have prioritised $70,000  

 
 
 
expenditure and the additional $15,000+ was made 
possible from the fundraising specifically from our  
successful Fun Run last year. We have purchased 100 new 
laptops which have been distributed to the library and the  
Year 5-7 classes with other high functioning laptops 
redistributed to the Year 2-4 classes. We are now in the 
process of purchasing 30 new I-pads for Foundation-Year 2 
classes to use. Our aspiration is for our students to be able 
to access ICT at any stage throughout a school day to: 

 Inquire and research 

 Enhance creativity and innovation 

 Access software which supports and extends 
learning 

 Develop written communication including 
keyboard skills 

 Publish work. 
 
All tied in with our ambitious plan to unleash the wisdom in 
every child and young person at Fulham North Primary 
School. 
 
 
 

http://www.fulnorthps.sa.edu.au/


Landscaping 
At the beginning of next term, works will commence with 
landscaping underneath and around the new shade 
structure. This has been a dusty area and an eyesore, so we 
are very excited to update this area. 
 
Easter Raffle 
With Easter approaching rapidly we need to thank 
everyone for their wonderful donations for our annual 
Easter Raffle. It never ceases to amaze us that we are so 
well supported by our Learning Community. We have more 
than 30 baskets as prizes again this year. The majority of 
the raffle has been drawn this morning with the remaining 
ten prizes to be drawn at the Movie Night. This year we 
have raised just over $1400-00 through ticket sales. 
 

Governing Council 
Meet your Governing Council for 2019. If you would like to 
correspond with the Council, you can email  
dl.1166_info@schools.sa.edu.au with the attention to the 
Governing Council. 
 

Back from left: Leith Forrest, Sally Trotter, Geoff Gower, 
Stuart Webb (Treasurer) 
Front from left: Mardi Witford, Claire Kolokas (Secretary), 
Rebecca Fox (Chairperson), Alicia Mitton 
Absent – Neil Tooley, Donna Mowling 

Marcus Knill & Kristian Rawlings 
 

SCHOOL NEWS 

PREMIER’S READING CHALLENGE 
Well done to the following students who have successfully 
completed the Premier’s Reading Challenge for 2019. They 
have read eight books from the PRC reading list and 
another four of their own choice. Congratulations go to 
them!  
The holidays are an excellent time to get stuck into some 
reading and completing the challenge before a busy term 
two. Keep reading everyone! 
 
Room 1 
Isla Flynn  Addison Holmes 
Lucy Onley  Cleo Patterson 
Eloise Skully 
 
Room 2 
Marla Sorial 
 
 

INDONESIAN NEWS 
All of the Year 3-7 classes have been given sight word 
booklets for Indonesian. It would be greatly appreciated if 
you could ask your children to translate each of the words 
on their current list and then see me to check and then 
move onto the next list. These words will give the children a 
base to work with during Indonesian classes. Once they get 
a few lists in, they can start creating their own sentences! 
 
In the holidays, if you would like your children to practise 
each of these lists with a quiz, I have set them up. The 
children should know how to get onto the platform as we 
have done it in class. 
 
Please use your name so that I know who has been 
practising! 
 
Daftar Satu (List One) 
117062 
 

Daftar Dua (List Two) 
931697 
 

Daftar Tiga (List Three) 
244862 
 

Daftar Empat (List Four) 
127889 
 

Daftar Lima (List Five) 
149789 
 

Selamat belajar! 
Briony Wakefield 
Indonesian Language Teacher 
 
CANTEEN RECESS FUNDRAISING SPECIAL – FRIDAY 10 MAY 
Pre-order forms for Showdown Donut have already been 
sent home with children.  If you are interested in ordering 
please fill out and complete the order form by Thursday, 2 
May.  Special Recess day is Friday 10 May.  Order forms are 
also available from the Front Office. 
Cost of donut is $3-50. 
 

SCHOOL AWARDS 

CLASS AWARDS 
Blake Ordway 
His funny and creative story writing. Well done! 
Adam Wiertelak 
Writing great scintillating sentences 
Frank Steel-Vanstone 
Extra care and consideration shown in writing tasks 
Nate Nerlich 
Having a go at stretching out words and writing 
Jasmine Trotter 
Excellent spelling results all term 
Audrey Wiederman 
Being a good friend and helping others 
Hamish Tunbridge 
His efforts into all learning tasks 
Cohen Stephens 
An excellent comic strip about Brice Harper 
Wyatt Russo 
Consistently showing good work ethic in all subjects 
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Nathan Trotter 
A focussed approach to his learning 
Zachary Zanker 
Finishing his work on time, every time 
Rowan Zeven 
Thoughtful class contributions, especially in Science 
Anela Suica 
An excellent effort in learning her times tables 
Jacyb Paris-Hewitt 
Always offering to help and showing positive leadership in 
our class 
Aidan Bell 
Working hard to produce an interesting narrative 
Ella Clogg 
Her enthusiastic and conscientious approach to learning 
Jordan Nguyen 
An outstanding narrative! 
 
SCHOOL VALUE AWARDS 
‘Persistence’ 
Lucy Onley  Spencer Mickan 
Isabella Condina  Harper Petherick-Green 
Dario Palumbo  Zoya Muhammed 
Skyla Hoare  Luke Hall 
Eleni Konstantinou Abbie Van Pelt 
Mry Phunsuwan  Maryam Mohammed 
Zac Leonard-Price Halle Tredrea 
Stavroula Tsongas Brandon Murton 
Lilia Tonev 
 
MATHS WIZZ CERTIFICATES 
Ruby Thompson  Sienna Purcell 
Casey Real  Jenika Greutner 
Calee Dirksen  Alex Bird 
Caelan Turner  Sienna Caskey 
Sam Parkinson 
 

SCHOOL SPORTS NEWS 

CRICKET 
Year 4/5 
Sat. 30 March 2019 
Largs Bay White 165 runs vs. FNPS 135 runs  
Cold, windy conditions at Fulham North, but this didn't 
dampen the enthusiasm of the players. We faced a 
structured, organised opposition. Some accurate bowling 
from Fulham North led to a number of wickets. A short 
break for rain, then straight back into it. Some lovely cover 
shots to the boundary and impressive work in the outfield 
from both teams. The last game of a satisfying season that 
saw skill improvements across the board for our players. A 
big thank you to Mr Selfe, the players and the many parents 
who provided considerable support and encouragement. 
Lorenzo 
 

COMMUNITY NEWS 

ENTERTAINMENT BOOK 
Now available! 
To order your digital membership or book online visit: 
www.entbook.com.au/161073h 
20% from every membership sold contributes to supporting 
Fulham North fundraising. 
 

Henley Sharks Football Club 
Henley Sharks Football Club has some player 
positions available for the following age 
groups. 
U9 Boys –  born 1

st
 January 2010 to 31 December 2010 

(matches commence 7
th

 April) 
U8 Boys –  born 1

st
 January 2011 to 31 December 2011 

(matches commence 7
th

 April) 
U7 Mini’s Boys & Girls –  born 1

st
 January 2012 to 31 

December 2012 (commmences term 3) 
Please register your interest asap with Jane Bray via email 
on registrar@henleysharksjuniors.com.au 
 
LANGUAGES ALIVE 
Is a program of engaging and highly interactive language 
and cultural experiences for Rec to 7 students.  Delivered 
by highly proficient speakers of the relevant language, the 
program will run during the April school holidays at the 
school of Languages, West Croydon. 
Experience the delights of other languages and cultures. 
Register online www.ticketebo.com.au/languagesalive  
 
ST CLAIR RECREATION CENTRE 
St Clair Recreation Centre is starting a Come & Try sports 
program in Term 2. 
Session times – Monday nights 4pm – 5pm and 5pm – 6pm. 
Age groups – 5 to 8 year olds, 9 to 12 year olds. 
Example of sports covered – Badminton, Indoor Cricket, 
Volleyball.  $10 per session or $75 for whole term – 10 
weeks 
Contact St Clair for more details. Phone 7078 4184 or email 
stclair@ymca.org.au 
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Foster Carers can be 

single, couples, people 

at home, working full-

time, part-time or 

studying. Free training 

and ongoing 

professional support 

(including 24-hour 

assistance) is provided. 

Find out more at one 

of our upcoming 

information sessions: 

 

Tuesday 21st May 

Fullarton Park 

Community Centre 

411 Fullarton Road 

Fullarton SA 5063 

12.00-2.00pm 
 

For more information or 

bookings call Linda on 

8131 3456 or visit  

www.anglicaresa.com.au/

foster-care 

 

 

 
 
 

 
 
 

 
 
 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 


